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The Mission Public School District is selling the former Cade Barr One Room Elementary school 
property, located at 33447 Dewdney Trunk Road, Mission BC.  

The School District has owned the ¼ acre site since 1948.  In 2016, the School District passed 
Bylaw 2016-1 to dispose of the property as the site is no longer required for educational purposes. 
In February 2020, the school district finally received approval from the Ministry of Education to 
dispose of the property.   

The former one-room school was most recently used as a childcare facility, although it has not 
been used for more than five years.  The dilapidated state of the building, and the significant costs 
needed to remediate the building due to asbestos contamination, makes saving of the building for 
historical preservation cost prohibitive.  As such, the building will be removed in May and the sale 
of the property is expected to complete in June 2022. 

The funds from the sale of the building will be held by the School District for future capital projects. 

For more information, contact info.sd75@mpsd.ca.  
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